Holy Trinity P.S. Newsletter February 2018



Welcome back in 2018! Here's what happened in December!

Important Dates

P7 – Confirmation Service Thursday 1st March

P3 - First Penance Thursday 22nd March

Reminder -

Keep up to date with everything in the school on Twitter- Follow us @holytrinitybelf

Primary 3 First Penance Enrolment Ceremony



The Primary 3 children including those from LSC1 took part in the Enrolment Service for First Penance on Thursday 1st February in Holy Trinity Church. The boys and girls had been preparing for the service, learning

their poem, prayers and songs, as well as producing beautiful artwork for display in the church. The children are continuing to prepare for the Sacrament of First Penance as they move forward on their journey of faith.

Indoor Hurling Tournament

Last month our hurlers took part in a Cumann na mBunscol Indoor Tournament in St Johns GAC. The boys came up against Christ the Redeemer, Gaelscoil na bhfál and Glengormly Intergrated. Fantastic skill and determination got the boys through to the final on the Friday. At the final, the hurlers continued to show great control of the ball and wonderful team work, all the skills they have been developing weekly with our dedicated coaches Joe and Dee from Gort na Mona! The children came up against strong teams, Bunscoil Phobal Feirste, Holy Child and St Michaels. All teams played brilliantly and the boys secured runner up medals. Well done boys! We are very proud of you! Keep up the hard work every week at training!

Holy Trinity P.S. Newsletter February 2018



Holy Trinity gains prestigious ICT Mark Award for the third time!

Children at Holy Trinity Primary School are at the forefront of using technology to enhance their work, and that's official! Following an extensive external assessment Holy Trinity has been awarded the prestigious ICT Mark. The award recognises the school's success in developing the strategic use of technology in both administration and across the curriculum. Parents will have proof that their children are attending a school at the forefront of modern technology. Well done to all our staff and pupils! What an achievement!

Belfast Giants Visit

The Primary seven children of Holy Trinity took in their customary Belfast Giants ice hockey game on the 2nd of February. This is an annual night out and is a thank you for their hard work over the last two years. It is organised in conjunction with the Giant's healthy eating and living initiative which sees most of the primary schools in Belfast invited to a game over the course of the season. Our children got to see the Giants play the Cardiff Devils. All teachers involved would like to thank the parents of children who attended, for transport of them to and from the Odyssey.

Fire Service

The Primary 2 and Primary 3 children were treated to a visit from the Springfield Road Fire and Rescue Service. The firemen taught the children important lessons on Fire Safety and let them have a seat inside of a Fire engine! The children even had a go at using the water hose!



Transfer Results

Huge congratulations to the Primary 7 children who got their results. No matter what the result, remember you worked hard and we are so proud of each of you!

